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I-17 Construction Update
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Beginning Nov. 11 and continuing through 
early 2023, the following closures will be in 
place around the clock for the Interstate 17 
Drainage Improvement Project:

• The southbound I-17 off-ramp at 
Thunderbird Road will be closed. 
Detour: Drivers can exit I-17 at Greenway 
Road or Cactus Road and use 35th or 19th 
avenues to access Thunderbird Road.

• The southbound I-17 frontage road 
between Acoma Drive and Thunderbird 
Road will be closed. Detour: Drivers can 
use Acoma Drive to 31st Avenue to access 
both Thunderbird and Greenway roads. 

 ○ For access to Rise Thunderbird 
apartments, a portion of the frontage 
road will remain open for local access 
only. Drivers may travel both north- 
and southbound from Acoma Drive to 
the complex entrance.

• Periodic weekend and overnight closures 
of Thunderbird Road will also be required.

ADOT will provide more details prior to these 
closures. The closures are needed to install 
a new storm drain along the frontage road 
and connect it to the Arizona Canal Diversion 
Channel north of Dunlap Avenue.

Southbound I-17 frontage road, ramp closures between 
Greenway and Thunderbird roads to begin Nov. 11

ABOUT THE PROJECT
The Interstate 17 Drainage Project will improve the storm 
water drainage system between Greenway Road and 
Dunlap Avenue in Phoenix to reduce the potential for 
flooding at the cross streets. The improvements include 
constructing a new storm drain system to direct storm 
water into the Arizona Canal Diversion Channel, new 
drainage basins at Thunderbird Road, and removing the 
existing pump stations at the cross streets.

• 
MORE INFORMATION

Visit the project website at azdot.gov/I17Drainage 
• Sign up for email alerts by visiting the project website 

at azdot.gov/I17Drainage and click on Subscribe 
for Updates

• Question or Comment? Email projects@azdot.gov or 
call the ADOT Project Information Line at 855.712.8530

ADOT TRACS No. 017 MA 208 F0155 01C

Civil Rights/ADA: Pursuant to Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) and other 
nondiscrimination laws and authorities, ADOT does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, age, 
or disability. Persons that require a reasonable accommodation based on language or disability should contact Carolynn 
Ludington at CLudington@azdot.gov or 855.712.8530. Requests should be made as early as possible to ensure the State 
has an opportunity to address the accommodation.


